PEAK PARK PARISHES FORUM

Management Committee Meeting 1 April 2019 at Aldern House

Present: PPPF B. Long (Chair); T. Bagshaw; S. Beckett; M. Beer; P. Brady; 
J. Street and P. Thompson (Secretary).

Apologies received from T. Bellamy; R. Fraser & L. Granger.                                  











 ACTION

19/01
Minutes of Meeting 9 January 2019 

These were approved as a correct record.
19/02
Cultural Strategy 


Members considered it was vital that PDNPA had a strong planning strategy to protect appropriate cultural assets and that the processes described by J. Scott at the last meeting failed in this regard. There was also a view that cultural heritage needs to be assessed in its widest sense. The secretary was asked to make these observations to JS and seek PDNPA views formally.




 PT
19/03
Election Process
 
The arrangements and timetable for May 2019 were noted and it was agreed to monitor this and report any problems back to PDNPA. 
19/04
PDNPA Management Plan - Events Management
The Chair reported on a recent seminar which was noted. He also reported on a further meeting that was held to examine criticisms and positives raised at the seminar. Several points were discussed including the requirement that the Park’s web site covering events needed to be improved, and that some local authorities were very poor at communicating events which they were made aware of to parish councils. It is understood PDNPA will be continuing to monitor this matter.

19/05
Parishes Day 2019
The date of 12 October was noted and the Chair advised that the theme of “Visitor Management” had been proposed. This was agreed and it was also agreed that this topic must include consideration of the pressures on local infrastructure, not least to meet the demand for car parking. The secretary was asked to put this on the agenda for the next Joint Meeting with PDNPA officers.




 PT
19/06
Subscriptions 2019/20
The information circulated by the secretary was noted and it was agreed to retain existing levels of subscriptions. 
19/07
Chair
Brian Long advised that he was standing down at the next election and it was unanimously agreed that Martin Beer would take on the role of Chair.
19/08
Transport SPG



The recent final consultation on this matter was noted.
19/09
Secretary Update
The secretary advised that there had been one expression of interest received to take on this role. It was agreed that PT would discuss the position with this candidate and that the Chair was delegated to make an appointment subject to the outcome of these discussions.      PT/MB
19/10
Bank Signatories
In view of forthcoming resignations at the elections it was agreed that, subject to the election results, remaining members would all be added to the list of signatories and to facilitate this process a meeting would be called at TSB, Buxton, to make the necessary arrangements.       All
19/11
Meeting with PDNPA CEO
The proposed date was noted and it was agreed to prepare an agenda for discussion after the elections.





 PT
19/12
Expenses
 

A total of £69.68 was approved for payment. 

19/13
Vote of Thanks
A unanimous vote of thanks was given to Brian Long for his commitment and dedication to the Forum over a very long time. Thanks were also given to TB and JS who were also standing down at the elections.

19/14
Next meeting

This will be with the Sarah Fowler on Thursday 23 May. 
Philip Thompson

Secretary
